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Many thanks to the Donnellys for 
another great barbecue; the weather 
was perfect as was the camaraderie. 
Special thanks to all of you for your 
generosity. We raised over $710 for 
scholarships in conjunction with the 
barbecue. By the way, you will have a 
chance to meet our four 2015 
scholarship 
recipients at our 6 
December Christmas 
Scholarship Social. 

We also had the 
pleasure to introduce 
and meet a new 
member and his 
spouse, Bruce and 
Lynn Miller at the 
barbecue. Terry 
Babin brought his 
Marine friend, Spike 
Duff who was 
passing through on his way back home 
to San Diego after an extensive 
sightseeing trip around the USA. It 
was a pleasure to meet and chat with 
these folks. 

Barbara Decoito, Fisher House 
Program Manager, just sent us a partial 
"Wish List" (please see page 6, below 
newsletter) of items needed on a one-
time as well as on a  recurring basis. 
While the Fisher House anticipated 
opening is not until January 2016 we 
can start planning to meet their desired 
needs as individuals as well as a 
chapter (using our Support the Troops 
Fund). There are also some really 
helpful activities you can volunteer 

for. If you step up 
for a volunteer 
function please let 
Rodney Williams or 
me know. 

Good news. We 
are now only one 

step away from a having our 
501(c)3 Foundation ready for 
your Scholarship and Support 
the Troops donations. The 
formal name is Columbia 
River MOAA Foundation 
(CRMF). The current elected 
officers of the CRMF are Dave 
Casteel, President; VP vacant; 
Evelyn Brady, Secretary; 
Frank Hill, Treasurer. These 
four officers will serve until 
you, the chapter members, 
elect them or other nominees at 
the Annual Meeting in 

February. The CRMF is set up as a 
subsidiary of the chapter with chapter 
board members also serving as CRMF 
board members thereby insuring the 
chapter has oversight. 
 
  

19 November 
Thursday 

Give Thanks 
Luncheon 

Clark County Skills 
Center 

12200 NE 28th Street 
Vancouver, WA 
Gather at 1130 
Lunch at 1200 

RSVP by 12 Nov 
Details on page 12 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE continued  

The CRMF is incorporated with Washington State 
and registered with the state charities division as a 
public nonprofit. Our UBI number is 603-536-
781and our IRS EIN is 47-4776049. We are now in 
the process of submitting the IRS Form 1023EZ for 
IRS recognition as a public nonprofit charitable 
organization. The chapter is paying the 
administrative expenses to set up the foundation--
our intent is to have 100% of your donations go 
directly to the Scholarship or Support the Troops 
funds. We will keep you advised of our progress. 

By the time you read this, you should have 
received a call from our member services calling 
team checking on your welfare, asking for your 
opinions, and updating your contact information. If 
you did not get called, please advise Terry Babin 
or me (contact information is on the front of the 
newsletter). 

As Beth Brown, a long time chapter and board 
member of over 10 years, changes roles I would like 
to formally recognize and thank her for her selfless 
dedication to our chapter. I have included an article 
inside about her. 

On a sad note, this is to inform you of the loss 
of one our long time member's spouse, Joanne 
Hathaway. She is missed. Please see more 
information about Joanne inside this newsletter. 

AND as always, keep hitting SEND on 
Legislative Alerts from MOAA. (I know was taught 
not to start a sentence or a paragraph with a 
coordinating conjunction, but I'm doing it to get 
your attention). Our active duty men and women are 
under attack from a Congress and an administration 
that says one thing and does another. If they are as 
proud of, and thankful for, the men and women in 
who serve in the armed forces, then they need to 
find a way to find the money and prove it with 
action. 

Dave Casteel 
President 

Scholarship Corner by Paul Crosby 
It is that time of the year when I have the pleasure 
to introduce the Chapter’s four 2015-16 school year 
scholarship recipients. 
Clark	College	Scholarships	

 Major	 Scholarship	

Megan Sharp Biology Colonel James Chriss 

Daniel 
Sullivan 

Engineering Colonel Daniel Doty 

Kelsey Bishop Dental 
Hygiene 

Captain Robert Fenning 

 Kelsey is a second time scholarship recipient. 

WSU-Vancouver	Scholarship	

 Major	 Scholarship	

Lawrence 
Hikalea 

Unknown Major James Allan 

I look forward to introducing each of them to you at 
the annual Christmas Social on December 6th.  See 
you then. 

Paul Crosby 
Scholarship 

360-666-8871 
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Special Note of Thanks by Dave Casteel 
The board would like to take this opportunity to 
recognize and give special thanks to Beth Brown 
for her many years of selfless service to the chapter.  

Beth became active in the chapter when the 
chapter was on the verge of folding a little over 10 
years ago. At that time, the President, Vice 
Presidents and Secretary all vacated simultaneously 
due to health and other reasons. A call went out and 
Beth stepped forward to serve as Secretary with 
Terry Babin serving as President. It was during her 
stint as Secretary that we formally became a 
Internal Revenue Code 501(c)19 war veterans 
organization. 

After her time on the board as secretary ended, 
Beth stayed on working on programs and serving as 
the Air Force Service Representative. Beth is 
handing off the Service Representative baton to 
Jeremy Baenen but will continue to remain active 
working on chapter programs. She also continues to 
represent our chapter on the greater Clark County 
Community Military Appreciation Committee 
(CMAC). In addition, Beth simultaneously served 
for many years as an appointed member on the 
Governor's Council on Ageing. In addition, she 
continues to be very active in her church.  

We are very pleased Beth will continue being 
active. Her involvement directly contributes to the 
chapter being recognized for high levels of 
excellence. 
Newsletter Editor 
Newsletter Editor: Rich Wersinger. You can contact 
him at 360-901-1915 or e-mail him at 
rich@rjwconsulting.org. 

Our Chapter Secretary Rod Heidelberg,  
(360) 607-6015 roderickjheidelberg@yahoo.com 
coordinates calendar inputs and newsletter 
distribution. 

Newsletter Distribution 
We continue to distribute our newsletter by e-mail, 
so if you are receiving this via postal service and 
would prefer e-mail please notify our Chapter 
Secretary, Rod Heidelberg 

 
In Memoriam 

Joanne Hathaway 
June 9, 1930 -- August 30, 2015 

Joanne was married for 60 years to Cliff who 
predeceased Joanne by several years. Cliff, a retired 
Navy officer, was very involved in our chapter and 
served on the chapter board as the Navy Service 
Representative for many years. 

Joanne and Cliff were regular fixtures at chapter 
functions and recruited many chapter members, 
including our current chapter president. Joanne was 
an outgoing and active professional and devoted 
wife, mother, grandmother and great grandmother. 
We miss both her and Cliff. 
 

 
National MOAA Auxiliary Changes 
Name by Dave Casteel 
According to Gail Joyce, Surviving Spouse 
Advisory Committee (MOAA): In April 2015, the 
Auxiliary Member Advisory Committee (AMAC) 
changed its name to the Surviving Spouse Advisory 
Committee (SSAC). SSAC members like the name 
change a lot because we think it reflects who we 
are. Many people do not know what an “auxiliary” 
is, but everyone knows the meaning of “surviving 
spouse.” Based on early feedback, MOAA members 
like the name change as well.  

Therefore, our chapter auxiliary representative, 
Terry Whisenant, will henceforth be known as the 
chapter "Surviving Spouse Liaison." 
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Membership Update by Evelyn Brady 
Our Chapter continues to grow and thrive.  New 
members bring us new perspectives, new ideas, and 
new energy, and strength to our chapter.  We 
welcome new members, and encourage them to 
participate as much or as little as they like.  
Columbia River Chapter is highly visible in our 
community, and we invite all of you to join us on 
Veteran’s Day at the Armed Forces Reserve Center.  
Wear your MOAA badge proudly! 
 
You can reach me at evelynbrady@rocketmail.com 
or (360) 425-8056.   

Evelyn Brady 
Membership Recruitment Committee 

 
CAN I REALLY JOIN FOR FREE??:  
MOAA Membership by Ron Pastor 
First, reasons why you may want to join.  The 
Military Officers Association of America (MOAA) 
is a nonprofit nonpartisan organization that works to 
support military officers and their families at every 
stage of life.  MOAA plays an active role with 
Congress on behalf of the military community on 
issues that affect the career force, the retired 
community and veterans of the uniformed services. 

In order to join a chapter, you must be a 
member of the national organization.  There are 
three levels of membership: basic, premium and life 
with progressively greater benefits.  The basic level 
is free for three years which allows you the 
opportunity to experience what MOAA is all about.  
You’ll receive e-newsletters, information about job 
fairs, networking events and be eligible for valuable 
discounts on products and services.  Did I mention 
that basic membership is free? 

Our Columbia River Chapter membership fee is 
$15 per year but is also free for the first year.  In 
fact if you enroll late in the calendar year, the 
remaining months as well as the following year are 
free.  Our chapter continuously is given the highest 
award rating and we have an award-winning 
newsletter.  We have social events (luncheons, 
dinners, and parties) most months of the year which 
include informative and entertaining guest speakers 

not to mention an opportunity to swap war stories.  
Spouses are always welcome and encouraged to 
attend.  We participate in community affairs, 
maintain contact with our legislators, advocate for 
causes in our interest, and sponsor scholarship and 
“support-the-troops” programs. 

To summarize, yes you can join both the 
national MOAA and our local chapter cost-free.  
Our social events which feature great meals have a 
modest cost, usually $15 per person.   

Why not give us a try? Contact our Membership 
Chair, Evelyn Brady at 360-425-8056 or 
evelynbrady@rocketmail.com.  She would love to 
talk with you and even take care of the paperwork. 

Ron Pastor 
Treasurer 

 
 
 
  



NEWSLETTER October 2015 
COLUMBIA RIVER CHAPTER  MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION of AMERICA 

 5 

Agent Orange & VA Benefits by Sharon 
DeVaney 
A memo shared by our Terry Whisenant, our 
Chapter Surviving Spouse Liaison. 
The Surviving Spouses of MOAA 
The Heart Behind One Powerful Voice® 
DATE:         September 22, 2015 
TO:             Chapter and Council Auxiliary Liaisons 
FROM:        Surviving Spouse Advisory Committee 
(SSAC) 
SUBJECT:   ‘Agent Orange’ 
By Sharon DeVaney, vice chair, Surviving Spouse 
Advisory Committee 
After my husband died unexpectedly from a heart 
attack and the shock wore off, I began to learn 
about Agent Orange and the part it might have 
played in my husband's death. Like many veterans 
his age, he served in Vietnam and I thought he 
might have been exposed to Agent Orange. He was 
a Forward Air Controller and flew small planes over 
combat areas from 1967-1968. After he returned 
from Vietnam, he was assigned to Strategic Air 
Command as a B-52 pilot. During 1970-1971, his 
temporary duty assignments took him from Minot 
AFB in North Dakota to Thailand where he flew 
bombing runs over the war zone. 

We had a speaker from the VA at one of our 
monthly MOAA luncheons. He talked about 
Dependency and Indemnity Compensation (DIC). 
He wasn't specific about who was eligible, but it 
seemed my husband's death might qualify me for 
DIC. I already had met with personnel at the VA 
soon after my husband's death so I would 
understand my benefits. I was disappointed with the 
reception and the information I received. I was 
reluctant to return to the VA to learn more about 
DIC. Then I met someone who was actively 
encouraging widows and widowers to attempt to 

find out about the benefits their spouses had earned 
through their service. 

I used the Internet to learn more about Agent 
Orange < http://tinyurl.com/qhmqnvo > and found a 
list of presumptive diseases on the VA website. I 
realized the cause of death on my husband's death 
certificate was on the VA’s list of presumptive 
conditions, which includes ischemic heart disease, 
hairy cell and other B-cell leukemia, Parkinson's 
disease, prostate cancer, chronic lymphocytic 
leukemia, Hodgkin's disease, Non-Hodgkin's 
lymphoma, or multiple myeloma. 

I made another appointment with the local VA. 
Fortunately, my appointment was with someone 
who was very understanding. I was asked to bring 
all paperwork that showed my husband had been 
stationed in Vietnam sometime between Jan. 9, 
1962, and May 7, 1975. I brought a stack of papers, 
including a copy of the Red Cross telegram 
notifying my husband of our son's birth in May 
1968. The VA representative reviewed my 
paperwork and prepared an application. A few 
months later, I was awarded DIC. 

If your spouse or a family member served in 
Vietnam and he or she has been diagnosed with one 
of the presumptive diseases, be sure to learn about 
possible benefits. 

For more in-depth information regarding DIC 
eligibility and the application process, visit the DIC 
< http://tinyurl.com/nwam4a4 > section of the VA’s 
website. If you believe you are eligible for DIC 
after reading through the information, we suggest 
you contact a local accredited Veterans Service 
Organization (VSO) < http://www.va.gov/vso/ > to 
assist you in filing a claim. 
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New/Unused Items for Kitchen and Pantry 
(Please make sure food is not expired) 

Quantity Requested Frequency 

Sealed and Unopened Pantry Items: Sugar, flour, salt, pepper, other 
common seasonings, coffee, non-dairy coffee creamers, non-sugar coffee 
sweeteners, peanut butter, jelly, rice, pasta, cooking oil, shortening, 
sliced bread loaf, “To Go” individual snack items (chips, crackers, dried 
fruit, etc.), canned goods (soups, stews, chili, etc.). 

Please check with FH 
Staff 

Continuous Need 

Sealed and Unopened Refrigerated Items: Milk, butter, ketchup, mustard, 
mayonnaise, pickles, salad dressing, etc. 

Please check with FH 
Staff  

Continuous Need 

Sealed, Unopened Freezer Items: Frozen MEATS (frozen chicken, ground 
beef, sausage, etc.), frozen “to go” meals such as lean pockets, breakfast 
sandwiches, etc. 

Please check with FH 
Staff  

Continuous Need 

Produce: Fruit (apples, oranges, bananas, etc.)  Please check with FH 
Staff  

Continuous Need 

Bottled Water (by the case, regular, not flavored or carbonated)  1 Case Continuous Need 

Folding High Chair (New) 1 One Time Need 

PORTLAND VA FISHER HOUSE 

What your home needs, our home needs…. 
Thank you for your interest in helping families who will be staying at the Portland VA Fisher House! The following list includes items 
that are “one-time” or “continuous” needs to provide our home with day-to-day essentials when the house is operational. Your 
donation will help with daily needs so families can focus on providing healing comfort to their loved ones.  

Portland VA Fisher House, Vancouver, WA Campus will not be fully constructed until January 2016; we can accept item donations at 
that time. Until the anticipated time arrives, we are happy to share what the needs will be to prepare for the future arrival of our 
guests.   

MONETARY DONATIONS:  Provide us the flexibility to use your donations as a particular need arises. Donations can be made in 
person or by mail. Checks should be addressed to "Fisher House Foundation." Please note "Portland VA Fisher House Operations" in 
the memo section. 
Address: Fisher House Foundation, P.O Box 97229 Washington, DC 20077-7804  
*We can begin accepting monetary donations directly once the Portland VA Fisher House opens* 
 
For questions please contact Barbara Decoito, Portland VA Fisher House Program Manager at 360-696-4061 Ext. 32285 or barbara.decoito@va.gov. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

“Wish List” 
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New/Unused Items for Laundry Room Quantity Requested Frequency 

High Efficiency  (HE) Liquid Laundry Detergent and Fabric Softener   1 container each Continuous Need 

New/Unused Special Request Items for Guest Suites Quantity Requested Frequency 

Hair Dryers  (Conair-Folding Handle Compact Hair Dryer) 17 Until quantity requested is 
fulfilled 

Children’s Pack N’ Play  2 Until quantity requested is 
fulfilled 

Luggage Stand/Rack 16 Until quantity requested is 
fulfilled 

New/Unused Special Request Items for the House 
Indoor/Outdoor 

Quantity Requested Frequency 

BBQ Grill (propane) 1-2 Until quantity requested is 
fulfilled  

BBQ Grill Cover  1-2 Until quantity requested is 
fulfilled 

BBQ Utensils 1-2 sets Until quantity requested is 
fulfilled 

Wii Video Game System 1 Until quantity requested is 
fulfilled 

Toddler and Infant Bibs One toddler size -bundle 
and one infant size- 

bundle 

Please check with FH Staff 

Plastic Products: Plastic utensils, zip lock bags, coffee stir sticks, saran 
wrap, aluminum foil. 

Please check with FH 
Staff  

Continuous Need 

Paper Products: paper towels, napkins, bath tissue, Kleenex, hot/cold 
cups (paper preferred) with lids (to-go), paper plates. 

1 pack/bundle each Please check with FH Staff 

Keurig K-Cups (coffee, tea, hot chocolate, etc.) Please check with FH 
Staff  

Continuous Need 

Dishwasher soap (Cascade 2 in 1 Action Packs) 1 box Continuous Need 

Food storage containers various sizes (plastic & glass) 2 Sets  Please check with FH Staff 

Dish Scrubbers 4 Please check with FH Staff 
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Wii Video Games – child/family appropriate Please check with FH 
Staff 

Please check with FH Staff 

9x12 dry erase board -Blank 1 Until quantity requested is 
fulfilled 

9x12 dry erase board  w/fillable calendar 1 Until quantity requested is 
fulfilled 

Dry Erase Markers and Eraser 1-2 sets each Until quantity requested is 
fulfilled 

DVD’s – new and used (Rated G to PG-13) Please check with FH 

Staff  
Please check with FH Staff 

House Hold Cleaning Supplies (home grade): Febreeze air freshener, 
Lysol disinfectant spray, Lysol disinfectant wipes, Pledge wipes 

 1 container each Continuous Need 

Label Maker and Label Tape  1 each Please check with FH Staff 

Special Request Items for Guests Quantity Requested Frequency 

Gift certificates (eateries like McDonald’s, Subway, and other nearby 
restaurants, movies, local attractions) 

Unlimited amount  Continuous Need  

Tickets to local events and entertainment (individual) Unlimited amount Continuous Need  

Postage Stamps Unlimited amount Continuous Need  

Long distance calling cards Unlimited amount Continuous Need  

Gift Cards – Gas Stations (Near Fisher House: Shell,76, Chevron) Unlimited amount Continuous Need  

Gift Cards to Walmart, Safeway, Fred Meyer, or Winco  Unlimited amount Continuous Need  

 

Updated: 10/8/15 
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All are invited!  
Please join us this Veterans Day 

to celebrate the service of all 
U.S. military veterans! 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Event will be indoors:   
Armed Forces Reserve Center 

15005 NE 65th St, Vancouver, WA 98682 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

November 11, 2015 11 AM 

Special Guest 
Speakers 

Music 

Snacks 

Iwo Jima Display 

Veteran-Related 
Informational Booths 
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Legislative Contacts 
MOAA Legislative Action Center 
http://www.moaa.org/Legislative/  
MOAA Capitol toll free hotline at 1-866-272-6622 

White House 
Comments: 202-456-1111 Switchboard: 202-456-1414  
FAX: 202-456-2461 E-mail: comments@whitehouse.gov  

Congresswoman Jaime Herrera Beutler 
Washington’s 3rd Congressional District 
http://herrerabeutler.house.gov/ 

Washington, DC Office: 
U.S. House of Representatives 
1130 Longworth House Office 
Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
Phone: (202) 225-3536 
Fax: (202) 225-3478 

Vancouver, WA Office: 
O.O. Howard House 
750 Anderson Street, Suite B 
Vancouver, WA 98661 
Phone: (360) 695-6292 
Fax: (360) 695-6197 

Contact Congresswoman Herrera Beutler via email: 
https://herrerabeutler.house.gov/contact-me/email-me 

U.S. Senator Maria Cantwell http://cantwell.senate.gov/ 

WASHINGTON, DC 
511 Dirksen Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
202-224-3441 
202-228-0514 - FAX 
202-224-8273 - TDD 

SW WASHINGTON 
The Marshall House 
1313 Officers Row 
Vancouver, WA 98661 
360-696-7838 
360-696-7844 – FAX 

SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 
915 Second Avenue 
Suite 3206 
Seattle, WA 98174. 
206-220-6400 
206-220-6404 - FAX 

Contact Senator Cantwell via email: http://cantwell.senate.gov/contact/ 

U.S. Senator Patty Murray http://murray.senate.gov/ 

WASHINGTON, DC 
173 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20510 
Phone: (202) 224-2621 
Fax: (202) 224-0238 

SW WASHINGTON 
The Marshall House 
1323 Officer's Row 
Vancouver, Washington 98661 
Phone: (360) 696-7797 
Fax: (360) 696-7798 

SEATTLE, WASHINGTON 
2988 Jackson Federal Building 
915 Second Avenue 
Seattle, WA 98174 
Phone: (206) 553-5545 
Toll Free: (866) 481-9186 
Fax: (206) 553-0891 

Contact Senator Murray via email: http://murray.senate.gov/email/index.cfm 

 
Vancouver Area Washington State Legislative Districts and Representatives 
Legislator District 49 District 17 District 18 District 14 District 20 
Senator Annette Cleveland  

786-7696 
Don Benton  
786-7632 

Ann Rivers 
786-7634 

Curtis King 
786-7626 

John Braun 
786-7638 

Representative, 
Position 1 

Sharon Wylie  
786-7924 

Lynda Wilson 
786-7994 

Brandon Vick 
786-7850 

Norm Johnson 
(509) 454-7210 

Ed Orcutt 
786-7990 

Representative, 
Position 2 

Jim Moeller  
786-7872 

Paul Harris 
786-7976 

Liz Pike 
786-7812 

Gina McCabe 
786-7856 

Richard DeBolt 
786-7896 

Note: All phone numbers are 360 area code, except where otherwise noted. Toll free 1-800-562-6000  
* Party Caucus Phone Number until Official Swearing-in.   More info at www.leg.wa.gov/legislature 

The U.S. Government’s Portal: http://www.usa.gov/ 
U.S. Senate: http://www.senate.gov/  
U.S. House of Representatives: http://www.house.gov/ 
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Legislative Affairs: by Rod Williams 
Since returning from their summer break both the 
Senate and House passed the defense bill. As of this 
writing it was awaiting Presidential signature or veto. 
By the time you read this we may know if President 
Obama exercised his veto to counter action by 
Congress adding $38 billion in a supplemental 
wartime account exempt from budget caps  

On Oct. 1, MOAA President Vice Adm. Norb 
Ryan, USN (Ret.) wrote the president urging against 
a veto. “As much as we disagree with some of the 
provisions,” Ryan said, “the fact is that we are still a 
nation at war, and this legislation is vital to fulfilling 
wartime requirements.” On the surface it might 
appear that a veto might give chance to redress some 
of the provisions MOAA opposed, however, a veto 
would not reopen any of the things MOAA is 
concerned about in the bill. We lost those fights in the 
Armed Services committees, with compromises 
grudgingly reached in the interest of getting a bill 
passed. Our National MOAA representatives opine 
there is zero possibility of any of those things being 
renegotiated in a Hill environment that is focused 
almost exclusively on budget issues, such as, raising 
the debt ceiling, figuring out the entire government 
budget, and avoiding a federal shutdown by funding it 
through a continuing resolution or some other 
measure.  

MOAA has taken the position that the best option 
is for the President to sign the defense bill with the 
$38 billion in contingency money now, keep the 
White House and Congress focused on negotiations 

on the already huge challenges for the remaining 
legislative year, and push our remaining legislative 
agenda in 2016. 

In September President Obama used his 
executive authority to cap military pay for the third 
consecutive year. In 2014 and 2015, pay raises were 
capped at 1 percent.  For 2016 pay raises will be 
capped at 1.3 percent, instead of the 2.3 percent raise 
called for by law. The troops’ last four raises 
averaged less than 1.4 percent, with the FY14 and 
FY15 pay raises being the lowest in 50 years. In 
announcing the cap, President Obama said he is, 
“strongly committed to supporting our uniformed 
service members, who have made such great 
contributions to our Nation over the past decade of 
war.” However, he insisted that this move is 
necessary to, “maintain efforts to keep our Nation on 
a sustainable fiscal course.” Many of us recall the pay 
caps during the 1980’s and 90’s, which created a 13.5 
percent pay gap caused recruitment and retention to 
suffer. It looks like we are about to repeat history.  

As always, I encourage you to stay informed and 
act. Go to the “Take Action” tab at 
WWW.MOAA.ORG and  stay on top of the hot 
topics. Exercise your voice and email to our two 
Senators and our Representative. We owe it to those 
who have served and are still serving to speak up and 
not be a silent constituency. 

Rod Williams 
Chapter Legislative Chair 
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2015/2016 CHAPTER CALENDAR 
19 November 
Thursday 

Luncheon Meeting at the Clark County Skills Center. 
Program: America’s “Jihad” – Our Struggle With Jihadists, the Far Left, the Far Right and 

Other Extremists Around the Globe Since 9/11. 
Speaker: Dan Sockle, CW3, USA 

6 December 
Sunday 

Holiday Christmas Party honoring scholarship recipients 
Details: Buffet Dinner at the 40 et 8 Chateau 

2016  

21 January 
Thursday 

Luncheon Meeting at Touchmark, 2911 SE Village Loop, Vancouver. 
Program: TBD 

 
 
Give Thanks Luncheon 
Thursday, 19 November 2015 
 
Clark County Skills Center 
12200 NE 28th Street 
Vancouver, WA 98682 
 
1130 Gather, Luncheon at 1200 
 
Cost: $15 per  

 
RSVP by 12 November:  
Call or email Ron Pastor: (360) 882-1275 
Pastor2718@comcast.com 
 
Program: 
America’s “Jihad” – Our Struggle With Jihadists, the 
Far Left, the Far Right and Other Extremists Around 
the Globe Since 9/11. 
 
Program: 
Dan Sockle, CW3, USA 

 
 
 


